KENTUCKY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

STAFF NOTE

Review Item:

Update on the Professional Growth and Effectiveness System
Applicable Statute or Regulation:

KRS 156.557, 704 KAR 3:345
History/Background:

Existing Policy.  The Kentucky Department of Education continues the field testing of the comprehensive Teacher and Principal Professional Growth and Effectiveness Systems (PGES).  The PGES work has been driven by the ESEA waiver components, the data collected from Kentucky educators through field testing of the system, and current national research.

In April 2012, the Kentucky Board of Education (KBE) approved changes to 704 KAR 3:345, Evaluation Guidelines to align with the 6 waiver components:

· Continuous improvement of instruction 
· Meaningful differentiation of teacher/principal performance using at least three performance levels 

· Multiple measures of effectiveness including use of student growth data (both state standardized tests and formative growth measures that are rigorous and comparable across schools in a local district) as a significant factor 

· Regular evaluation (most likely annual) 

· Clear and timely feedback to include opportunities for professional development 

· Use of the system to inform personnel decisions 

Further alignment with these components through amendments to KRS 156.557 is encouraged to be part of KBE’s 2013 legislative agenda.

Also, at the April 2012 meeting, the final state report on TELL results was presented to the KBE.  The data from the TELL survey will be used to inform principal professional growth and overall school improvement.  The data is also being used to inform policy recommendations to the KBE.

In August, the Kentucky Department of Education shared findings from year one of the Teacher PGES field test for the purpose of beginning to inform policy decisions.  Results from the 2012-13 expanded field test will be shared with the KBE at an upcoming meeting.  

In 2009, the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation began the Measures of Effective Teaching (MET) project for the purpose of developing and testing multiple measures of teacher effectiveness. The goal of the project is to improve the quality of information available to education professionals within states and districts to help them build fair and reliable systems for teacher observation that can be used for a variety of purposes, including feedback, development, and continuous improvement.
At the October meeting, Dr. Steve Cantrell will be present to share the key findings from the MET study related to policy questions underlying the Kentucky Professional Growth and Effectiveness System.  Dr. Cantrell heads research and evaluation for the foundation’s investments in K-12 education.  Dr. Cantrell co-directs the Measures of Effective Teaching Project along with Professor Thomas Kane of Harvard and leads a team of colleagues whose own portfolios focus on understanding the key levers of the foundation’s college ready education strategy:  teaching effectiveness, student and teacher supports, and innovative solutions for education design and delivery. 
Impact on Getting to Proficiency

In order to meet the KBE’s goal of having an effective teacher in every classroom and an effective leader in every school, a comprehensive professional growth and effectiveness system is crucial. 
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